
 

 

11 am Worship Service 
 
 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 233 verse 1 
 

O worship the Lord in the beauty of holiness, 

Bow down before Him, His glory proclaim; 

With gold of obedience, and incense of lowliness, 

Kneel and adore Him, the Lord is His name. 
 

Invocation 
 

Meditation Psalm 1:1-6 

Dr Erna Maura 
 

Hymn 592 Joyful Joyful We Adore Thee 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Children's Time  

Christine Cornwall 

 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

 

Scripture Reading Matthew 8:1-4 NIV 

Patricia Worrell 
 

Family Prayer 
 

Hymn 456 Dear Lord and Father 
 

Sermon Dancing with My God 

Pastor Geert Tap 
 

Hymn SDAH 334 Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 
 
 

 
 

Contacts 
 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

 
Pastor Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 

 
PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 

 
Stanborough Centre Office 

Michael Swain.. 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

 
Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 

 
www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

01923 894 664 

 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 
 

Sunset Times 

Today: 9:01pm Next Friday: 8:53pm (Watford) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 July 2016 
 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Blessed be the name of the Lord 

From this time forth and for evermore! 

From the rising of the sun to its going down 

The Lord’s name is to be praised. 

Psalm 113:2-3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park  
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org


 

 

Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 

 

Welcome John Horwood 

Hymn 233 O Worship the Lord 

Prayer Ethan Cornwall 

Mission Story Simon Wragg 

Worship in Music Charlotte Marshall 

Lesson Study Justice and Mercy in the Old Testament 2 

Mission Offering Grant Wragg 

Hymn 264 Glorious Things of Thee are Spoken 

Closing Prayer Jordan Wragg 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Parallel Service 
 

11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Speaker Jacques Venter 

Sermon A ‘Tangle Teezer’ and Christ 

Scripture Reading Matthew 12:22-30 

Praise Leader Beatrice Dan 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Plimmer 

family. We invite the church to pray that Rosemarie, 

Darren and Jennifer will be joyful and secure in their 

family love and in their place as part of the family of 

God. “And we know that all things work together for 

good to them that love God, to them who are called 

according to his purpose.” Rom 8:28 KJV 
 

KIT Distribution Day today. Please would those who 

have helped distribute KIT in the past pick up your 

copies from reception at lunchtime. 

 

New Advent Hymnal Do you have any copies of the 

NAH at home that you no longer need? Would you be 

willing to donate them to the Music Department to be 

used by our young people? The NAH is no longer in 

print, so please help us help our young people to learn, 

sing and play these beautiful hymns. See Jihee Ahn if 

you can help. 

 

Church Clerk Absence Please note that Pat Swan is 

away until 28 July. 

 

The Welfare Department would appreciate donations of 

non-perishable foods (pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc). 

 

Magazines and small booklets are available on the 

table in the north porch. Please take some to share with 

your friends and neighbours. 

 

Gluten flour, burger mix and Sosmix available from Pat 

Walton. Profits to the Church Development Fund. 

 

The Singing Group will be going to Lancaster Court, 108 

High Road, Abbots Langley, WD25 7AJ at 3.30pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Life Groups Mens’ Cycling: Calling all men (young and 

old) to join our next event tomorrow, Sunday 24 July. We 

will meet in front of Stanborough Church and plan to 

start at 10.00am sharp. Distance cycled will depend on 

capabilities and consensus. For further information, 

please contact Arto Keshishian or send an email to 

lifegroups@stanboroughpark.org 

 

Tuesday Bible Study Group will meet at 10.30am in the 

Maple Room, continuing our studies in the book of Acts. 

 

Let’s Walk Meet next Sabbath at 3pm at Bison Car Park. 

With good weather, this will be a beautiful walk. See or 

call Edward for details: 07753 608382. 
 

Football Tournament 31 July. If you would like to play, 

help or sponsor, please see Jared. 

 

Save the Date Audrey is opening her garden on 

Sunday, 18 September, to raise funds for the 

Stanborough Room at the Peace Hospice in their 25th 

Anniversary year. Cream teas and stalls, 2-5pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sabbath School lesson study will be presented 

from the desk throughout the month of August: 

 

6 August: Jacques Venter  

13 August: Paul Bellamy 

20 August: Michael Dragojevic 

27 August: Daniel Duda   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Notes 
 

Social We have awesome plans for a super fun 

social tonight, 6-9pm on Stanborough Park. Please 

meet on the park rather than at the church. You will 

need to wear clothes you don’t mind getting wet. 

We recommend you bring a change of clothes and 

a towel in case you get chilly.  
 

Summer We have now confirmed our summer plans. 

Please see a member of the Youth team for your 

copy of the summer diary so you can make sure 

you’re able to join in with a much as possible. 

 

Next weekend there will be programmes on Friday 

evening, Saturday night and Sunday. See you then! 

 

Prayer Corner 
Some of the young people in our church have 

received good exam results and/or qualifications. As 

we congratulate them, let us ask God to guide their 

plans for the future. 

Also, let us remember those affected by the events 

in Nice, in Turkey, and in America this week. 

 

mailto:lifegroups@stanboroughpark.org

